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   Student testing 
      For the first time this school 

year , f irs t-year  s tudents 

(primarily juniors) took the 

Workplace Readiness test. In 

previous years, it was only taken 

by seniors. Make-ups for those 

who missed the test or didnõt 

pass are continuing. The certifi-

cation is important, because it 

fulfills a graduation requirement 

for a technical certificate. Stu-

dents continue to finish certifica-

tion testing in their specific pro-

grams as well. 

bƻ ŜȄŀƳǎ τ I/t{ Ŏŀƴπ

ŎŜƭƭŜŘ ŜȄŀƳǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ 
Řŀȅǎ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǎƴƻǿΦ 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ фǘƘΣ млǘƘ 
ŀƴŘ ммǘƘΦ  

Donald Trump is sworn in as 45th president of the United 

States, by Chief Justice John Roberts. His wife Melania holds 

the bible.  

Holiday spirit  

Jada Cobb, 

H o s p i t a l i t y 

student, up-

dates a hall-

way bulletin 

board to re-

flect the new 

year and the 

season. 

Mrs. Kitchen, GRASP rep, is at the ACE Center on Mon-

days to help students work out financial aid for college. 

Mrs. Cherry and Mrs. 

Payne 



Volume X, Issue III                                Technically Speaking                       page 2  

Writing tip:  

The best way to 
become a better 

writer is to read 
good books. You 

wonõt improve 
merely by writ-

ing. Reading 
good writers will 

improve your 
style and increase 

your vocabulary. 
 

 

      Students taking CTE courses 

who are currently juniors may apply 

for a spot in a three-week summer 

program that is offered by the Han-

over Regional Governorõs School 

for Career and Technical Advance-

ment. The summer academy runs 

from July 2nd - July 21st. Students 

are housed at the University of 

Richmond and are required to stay 

for the duration. 
     This summer residential pro-

gram is designed for gifted CTE 

students in Regions 1 and 3 who 

have demonstrated accomplishment, 

aptitude and interest in CTE curric-

ula and careers. This is the second 

year the program has been held and 

only 40 students will be selected. 

There are plans to expand the pro-

gram with time.  
     The governor has funded the 

entire program, though there is a 

$185 student activity fee to cover a 

portions of the cost for a three-

week membership at the University 

of Richmond Weinstein Center, and 

for admission to a number of ven-

ues students will enjoy during the 

program. Students may be able to 

get help with the fee from their 

home schools. 
     Applications for ACE Center 

students are due by March 3rd to 

Dr. Crowder 

BEFORE... 

 

  School board elections 
     At the  school  boardõs  January 12, 

2017 work session, the following officers 

of the Henrico County School Board 

were elected for 2017: 

 
Chair: Mrs. Beverly L. Cocke , Brook-

land district 
Vice-chair: The Rev. Roscoe D. 

Cooper , III, Fairfield district. 

In December, Pharmacy Technician students visited Henrico Health & Rehab on a holiday community service field trip. They played 

bingo with the residents and donated a gingerbread house display to the facility.  Students also provided game prizes and candy canes 

to the residents. The participating students received 1.5 community service hours for the visit. 

      ACE volunteer wins award 

     Mrs. Robin Loyall, a volunteer at the 

ACE Center at High-

land Springs was select-

ed as the January 2017 

òHelping Handsó award 

winner for Henrico 

County Public Schools. 

Winners are selected 

by a committee from 

the central office, and 

are chosen from among volunteers at all 

72 Henrico schools.  Mrs. Loyall, a re-

tired special-needs teacher,  is the wife 

of Tony Loyall, an instructional assistant 

in the ACE Center  Auto Body class. She 

has been of great help to our school 

counselor, Paula Harris, and to students 

with special needs.   

TES members served seniors a Thanksgiving meal 

Visitations, open house ñ  

ACE Center student visitations and 

open houses were rescheduled be-

cause of snow. New dates were Jan. 

19th & 20th for visitation and Jan. 

19th for high school and middle 

school open houses.  

The ACE Center at HS Electricity class participated in a 

field trip to Dominion Virginia Power in November. 

 Governorõs School 



 

Feb. 17 - HOSA blood drive 

Feb. 18 - SkillsUSA District 

competition @Powhatan H.S. 

Feb. 20 - Student 1/2 day 

March 1 - Student 1/2 day 

March 4 - TSA South-Central 

Regional Fair (competition) 

@Deep Run H.S. 

March 10 -12 - HOSA state 

leadership conference  in Wil-

liamsburg, VA 

April 7 - Student 1/2 day 

April 10 -14 -  Spring break 
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 Upcoming events 

Library scholarship -- The Henrico Education  

Foundation and Library Services reminds students that  

they may apply for the Ann M. Martin Learning for Life 

School Librariansõ Scholarship. An informational bro-

chure can be found in any of the HCPS counseling de-

partments, or check with Ms. Harris or Ms. Budryk at 

the ACE Center. Your home-school counselor can give 

you deadline information. The scholarship is $1,000 and 

is available to seniors. Eligibility criteria: 

 
¶ Must be planning to pursue further study or train-

ing beyond high school 
¶ Must be a U.S. citizen and resident of Henrico 

County. 
¶ Must be pursuing a Standard or Advanced Studies 

diploma 

¶ GPA of 2.5 or higher 
¶ Must have been enrolled in Henrico County Public 

Schools for at least three years 
¶ Must submit evidence of a commitment to the pro-

motion of libraries and literacy 

 
Students will need to submit an essay that includes evi-

dence of commitment to the promotion of libraries and 

literacy. They must also provide a letter of recommen-

dation from an HCPS librarian. Selected applicants will 

be interviewed by the HEA Scholarship Screening Com-

mittee, and will need to be able to explain their involve-

ment in library-based activities.  Seniors are encouraged 

to apply for any and all scholarships. There are several 

available through Ms. Harris and the ACE Center. Also, 

GRASP awards a scholarship every year. Check with 

Mrs. Kitchen, GRASP rep., who is at the ACE Centers 

on Monday afternoons. 

 TSA officers elected  
The following ACE Center students have been elected as 

officers for the Technology Student Association: Charlie 

Glaubit, Presi-

dent; Brooke 

Biastock , Vice 

President; Anna 

Ali, Secretary; 

Maddie Gobble , 

Treasurer;  Jisu 

Song, Reporter.  

Anna  
Candace 

Charlie  Maddie  

           Jisu 
Brooke  Anna  

Drop Everything and Read (DEAR) ñ  ACE Center students reading during des-

ignated class time. The program is county-wide and emphasizes literacy. Reading materials were 

donated by the community and distributed by HCPS Library Services. 

M r s . 

L e w i s 

and Mrs. 

Valentine 

m o d e l 

t h e i r 

h o l i d a y 

sweaters 

d u r i n g 

s p i r i t 

week at 

the ACE 

Center 


